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MEMORANDUM 

 

TO:  Council of Student Body Presidents and Executive Officers 

CC:  Relevant UNC General Administration Personnel 
 

FROM:  T. Greg Doucette, President 
 

DATE:  October 14, 2008 
 

RE:  Resignation of Tom Meutsch as Vice President of Legislative Affairs 

 

This morning I have accepted the resignation of Mr. Tom Meutsch of East Carolina 

University as the Association’s Vice President of Legislative Affairs, to take effect 

immediately.  Mr. Meutsch’s personal circumstances present a challenge to his continued 

effectiveness as Vice President, and in speaking with him at length we concluded his 

resignation would be in the mutual interests of himself and the Association. 

 

In light of the vacancy resulting from Mr. Meutsch’s resignation, I have consulted with 

Senior Vice President Yopp regarding a replacement.  Based on those deliberations I have 

appointed Mr. Chazz Clevinger of UNC Chapel Hill to the position, transferring him from 

his current position as the Director of Strategic Initiatives.  Mr. Clevinger’s appointment is 

tentative pending completion of the standard background check. 

 

As a stipend-receiving position, Mr. Clevinger’s appointment also requires confirmation 

by the General Assembly of the Association at our next meeting at Appalachian State 

University on October 25th. 

 

Given the time-sensitive projects currently in progress within the Committee on 

Legislative & Public Affairs, I will be meeting personally with Mr. Clevinger, Associate 

Vice President Andrew Tucker, Committee Chairman Rachel Hicks and Vice Chairman 

Kevin Kimball jointly at the meeting next week to assess status, project deadlines, and 

next steps.  I have also encouraged Mr. Clevinger to contact the respective Student Body 

Presidents to gauge their needs as it relates to the Division of Legislative & Public Affairs. 

 

My expectation is for this transition to take place with minimal disruption to the 

Association’s overall activities. 

 

Please feel free to contact me via email or telephone should you have any questions. 
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